ATTACHMENT THREE

Recent Council decisions made on the Accountable Business Transformation Program
Program Vision: King County’s financial, human resource, and budget management functions are fully integrated, efficient and effective, and enhance the county’s ability to provide essential services to its customers.

Business Case Purpose: Develop a recommended business operations model and business case that will support decisions on how the County should address replacement of legacy financial, human resource, payroll and budget systems (business operation and software application systems) as well as the necessary changes to business practices to support the recommended model.

Council Policy Decisions Made on ABT Program
1. In October 2002, a project plan to develop a vision and goals statement for the program was adopted by Council (Motion 11549).  The project plan included a scope, schedule and budget.
2. In March 2003, the countywide strategic technology plan for the county was approved by Council (Motion 11660).  This plan included a strategy to reorganize technology functions countywide with the primary goal of reducing management costs.  This plan also included a strategy to implement integrated human resource, payroll and financial applications.

3. In June 2003, the vision and goals statement for the program was approved by Council (Motion 11729).

4. In May 2004, the program charter for the quantifiable business case and payroll improvement projects was approved by Council (Motion 11923).  The program charter describes how the business case project is overseen by elected official representatives and describes their roles and responsibilities.  The charter also presents the project scope, approach, deliverables, work plan and organization.  This program charter covers development of a business case and does not cover implementation of the ABT program.  A separate program charter for the ABT program will be required after the business case is transmitted to Council.
5. In September 2004, program policies to guide the ABT program were approved by Council (Motion 12024).  The four polices are: (1) to implement PeopleSoft for human resource and payroll functions; (2) implement Oracle Financials for finance functions; (3) align human resource policies and procedures countywide; and, (4) enhance a countywide budget solution.
6. In March 2005, Council received the auditor’s report on her review of the consultant’s ABT program business case and total cost of technology ownership study.  The report found that the economic benefits of the ABT program are overstated and may have a low probability of achievement.  However, program implementation would produce non-economic benefits that support implementation.  This report was presented to the LOT committee.


